
Larry McNeal Ministry News 

 

August 28,  2019 

 

Grace to you and peace from God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ. To start this letter off I have some good news I 

want to share. In my last letter I had lost my eyesight which required surgery to stop some bleeding behind the eye. As 

of today, I have regained total eyesight in my right eye (20/20 vision). Thank you for all of your prayers and calls. Some 

more good news. In the month of September, I will be retiring from my full time job of almost 20 years from Staples as 

an Office Supply Delivery Driver. Thanks be to God who has enabled me to end this chapter of my life in relatively 

good health and begin a new chapter as full time missionary with World Reach. I am truly looking forward to the new 

assignments and opportunities to serve where the Lord sends me. 

 

My first assignment will be in December.  I will be travelling to the country of India from December 5th to the 12th, 

2019. My wife will not travel with me on this trip. I will teach Evangelism Explosion. With this new assignment, I will 

have a translator which I have never worked with before and also two different dialects. There are also men in the class 

who cannot read nor write, so there will have to be oral instructions to them from the translator. This is most challeng-

ing so I fervently ask for your intercession in prayer for this work. If everything goes as planned I will have about 15 

hours with the translator so he can adapt to how I teach. When you have a translator you really have to pace yourself in 

talking so he will be able to translate correctly. I have been told by the World Reach Director that this is a very rural 

area with not a lot of people. We will still be able to go out and do some street evangelism. Please pray that God will do 

a mighty work, for this is a very dark area of the world. 

 

Also, prayer is requested in the following areas: 

 

1. I will have to raise support so I am seeking out new supporters. I will be sending out letters to various churches and 

ministries for speaking engagements. 

2. God will give faithful partners who have a heart to support the gospel of Jesus Christ. 

3. Faithful in study and prayer. 

 

Thank you for your continued support and believing in the work of the Kingdom. 

 

 

Grateful, 

Larry & LaShoron McNeal 
 

 


